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A MESSAGE FROM THE EMINENT ARCHON 

TIM ECKARDT 

Dear Alumni, 
In preparation for this art ic le, I, as 

Eminent Archon, have found that the status 
of the chapter is k ind of d i fficult to judge. 
For as concrete variables, such as activit ies 
and honors, are some indicat ion of how the 
chapter is doing, the abstract, such as the 
brotherhood and chapter unity, is difficu lt 
to explain on paper. Some consideration 
will be given to both the concrete and the 
abstract, but I wi ll begin w ith those things 
which can be recognized impeccably, and a 
good starting point is a discussion of the 
chapter's academic standing. 

During the recent academic awards 
banquet, SAE was presented w ith a 2nd 
place-combined GPA for Fall 1982 and a 
2nd place for the year of 1982. The f irst 
p lace award went to Delta Tau Delta 
fratern i ty with approximately 25 members, 
so we were tops among the major 
fratern ities. An individual honor was also 
presented at the banquet, Tommy Johnson, 
a Fall p ledge was announced as the 
recip ient o f the award for the h ighest GPA 
among Sophomore males with a 4.0. So it is 
evident that the chapter is still attempting 
t o maintain its excellence is the realm o f 
academics, however, i t is a hard f ight. The 
overall GPA is lower that in the recent past 
and the Greek male GPA is below the all 
men 's GPA. Th is has been t roubling as a 
Kentucky Beta and recently the chapter 
took measures in improving its excellence 
in academics by awarding the by-laws to 
change the present 2.0 GPA requirements 
for p ledging and holding an office to a 2.2 
GPA. We feel sure that this decision wi ll be 
a great help to the chapter and its members 
in upgrading our stance on academics. 

The chapter has also been thriving in 
the area of ath letics. Andy Lano has been 
doing a fine job organ izing our intramural 
program and he has an art ic le about it in 
th is issue. In addition to our intramural 

success, the chapter has members 
part icipat ing in varsity athletics and 
athletic re lated activities. Senior Mike 
Miller has just seen his last year as the 
Punter for Western 's football team . 
However, the Fall 1982 semester netted us 3 
varsity ath letes. Joe Hampton landed a 
position on Western 's first soccer team and 
Tommy Johnson made the golf team. Fall 
p ledge Matt Fones was p lanned to be the 
tennis team's second seed until a recent 
appendix operation red shirted him for the 
Spring 1983 season. In athletic re lated 
act ivit ies, such as yell leading, Tom 
Daugherty was Captain of the varsity squad 
and Chuck Hickman was a member of the 
Gir l 's Basketball varsity squad. Also, spring 
p ledge Ph il Cunningham is a tuba player for 
Western's marching band. 

The chapter also supp lies oth er 
campus organization with leadership and 
manpower. Four members are a part of the 
Associated Student Government Congress: 
Louis Browne, T im Eckardt, Frank Miller 
and ,Glenn Sargent. The very special Spirit 
Masters organ ization has Chuck Hickman 
as a member. You should also know that 
T i m Ecka rdt is a member o f t he 
Universit ies General Education Committee 
and a 1983 Who's Who Among American 
Colleges and Universi ties, and that Jack 
Nunnally is on the staff of the University 
Center Board and WKYU Rad io Station. 

In Greek Leadership, Jack Nunnally 
was elected to the post of Act ivi ties Vice 
President of the Inter-Fraternity Council 
and John Cabelka was chosen as one of i ts 
Judicial Board members. The chapter also 
has four brothers in the 20 member Greek 
Honor society, Order o f Omega and i ts 
o fficers are as follows: 

President - Tim Eckardt, Bro ther 
Vice President - Bridgett Wyat t, Li tt le Sister 

Secretary - Donna Sharp, Sweetheart 
Treasurer - Allen Norvell, Bro ther 

Plus, the most importan t award that 
any Greek m ale can have is the Randall 
Capps award for the most outstanding 
Greek man and the 1982 recipient of that 
award was alumnus Arthur Anderson. 

The above is some example of the avert 
s tatus of the chapter, but more important 
are t he inner qualities o f the group, like 
chapter unity and brotherhood. For the 
most part, the Chapter seems to be fa ir ly 
unified. Of course, at times i t seems that 
everyone is doing their own th ing but 
basically there is a uni fied movement. For 
instance, there has been an unusually large 
attendance at t he chapter's intramural 
competitions , such as bo wling and 
basketball, wh ich do not normally receive 
so much support . The chapter meet ings 
have also been pretty well attended in sp ite 
of the fact that there have been no fines for 
absences. Another interesti ng fac t is t hat 
the house is at full occupancy this 

semester, as no one is paying out. 
Many things can be factors in causing 

this feeling in the chapter, but I believe one 
of t hem to be Mabel Wilson. As a matter of 
fact, Mabel W ilson might one day be as 
important a part of Kentucky Beta's history 
as Lucy Patty is to SAE National's history. 
You see, Mabel W ilson is our new cook. I 
have always heard that dinner cou ld be 
good for brotherhood and chapter unity, but 
during the Fall semester is was just the 
opposite. There were constant complaints 
during mealtime and numerous votes to 
d iscont inue meals at the Chapter meetings, 
plus the individual inner turmoil of 
excessively greasy foods in our stomachs. 
This restless feeling within the chapter 
lasted unti l we did vote to discontinue 
meals at the beginn ing o f November. And 
that is when our success began. For not 
only did we get rid of a bad cook, but we 
gained a great cook who has made 
mealt ime so much of what i t should be, that 
t here are guys coming in from out of the 
house to some of her great food. 

Another important consideration is the 
s tatus o f the chapter concerns the Reed 
Morgan Award. Si nce the last newsletter. 
th e Chapter won the 1982 Award, 
pro longing a streak o f 5 stra ight years. 
However, the past few years have been very 
c lose. The cr iter ia has some changes once 
again and of course everyone wants to 
knock out the champ, so you can never tell 
when tha t st rea k m igh t end. Many 
fratern ities are fighting tooth and nail for 
every I it t ie point that is on the Reed Morgan 
applicat ion. However. the stance that the 
c hapter is taking is not to prost it ute it self 
for these points. but to keep things in their 
proper perspective. I can th ink o f a couple 
o f school off icials who have attested to the 
fac t that the competition is no longer 
healthy, but it seems that at t imes i t gets 
downright dirty. I believe that many 
elections in d ifferent organ izat ions have 
been lost , not because of the quali ficat ions 
of the candidates, but because o f the 
groups in which they belong. The Greek 
system lost it s hold on the presidency of 
student government last year because 
people were told not to vote for a " nurd " . I 
am including this in the status report o f the 
chapter because o f the strong feeling that 
goes along wit h the award and a large part 
o f that feeling these days seems to be 
negative. As for our standing, however, we 
are in as good a position to win i t as ever, 
but win or lose. you should be assured that 
Sigma Al pha Eps ilon a nd Western 
Kentucky is still on top. 

Wanted: 5x7 photographs o f Eminen t 
Archons beginning with Fall 1975 until the 
present. We are bri ng the E.A. composite up 
to date and must have your help for it to be 
a s uccess . Please send t he photo 
(preferably one during or soon after college 
years) to the fratern ity house as soon as 
possib le. 



PLEDGE PROGRAM DEVELOPMENTS 
At the beginning of this 

semester, a few of the 
brothers, our alumni advisor 
John D. Minton, Jr., and 
myself sat down and closely 
examined several of the 
previous pledge programs. 
Our pledge program in the 
past has been very strong, 
but we decided to 
incorporate a few new ideas 
and revive some ideas that 
were used back when our 
chapter was just getting off 
the ground. A few of the 
older ideas that we revived 
were educational activities 
performed by the provost 
that included working out 
problems that required a 
group effort in order to be 
solved. The pledges also 
were given an out I ine of the 
SAE crest and told to fill it in 
to the best of their 
knowledge. Secondly, we 
revived the office of pledge 
class chronicler, whose 
duties include preparing a 
scrapbook of h is pledge 
class and the taking of a 
pledge class picture which 
will be displayed during the 
following semester's rush. 
Finally, the pledge class is 
expected to donate a 
noticeable gift for the 
improvement of our Chapter 
house. 

New additions to our 
pledge program include a 
three day orientation period 
im mediately following 
pledge installation. We felt 
this three day period would 
give us suffic ient time to 
inform the pledges and 
prepare them for actual 
pledgeship. This period also 
serves the purpose of 

allowing the pledges to 
become better acquainted 
with each other. There were 
several other ideas added to 
the program that stressed 
group effort, rather than 
individual competition. 

Just recently, we have 
adopted new rushee 
academic requirements to 
our chapter by-laws. 

Instead of being 
required to have a 2.0 G.P.A. 
or better to pledge SAE, we 
have raised the minimum to 
2.2. We did this in order to 
allow only better qualified 
guys to pledge SAE, and also 
we made this chang_e to 
initiate the move by the Inter 
Fraternity Council to 
improve our Greek system. 

I sincerely believe that 
with these additions to the 
pledge program of Sigma 
Alpha Epsilon; we can only 
become stronger. 

David Jon Takacs 
Pledge Trainer 

SAE'S SURGE TO 

THE TOP 

The WKU Chapter of the 
Sigma Alpha Epsilon is 
currently doing the best it 
has in intramurals since 1976 
when the SAE'S won it. With 
half of the '83 spring 
semester over the E's are 
holding on to first place by a 
slim margin. The fall of '82 
semester was one of great 
co nsistency and 
accomplishment. Some 0i 
our f inest showings were in 
f lag footbal l, bowling, table 

tennis, and swimming. 
The flag football team 

reached the finals for the 
first time in five years. Our 
record ended up 10-2-1. A 
heartbreaking 13-12 loss in 
the final game to Lambda 
Chi Alpha put a sour end to 
the season, but the brothers 
went down fighting and we 
are proud of them. Some of 
the outstanding brothers on 
the t~:!m were: B:.ibba Colon, 
Steve Frey, Andy Lano, Kerry 
Kerr, Bob Archer, Larry 
Hildebrandt, Jeff Orr, Mike 
Naton, Mitch Gum, Tim 
Eckardt, Kirk Hitt, and Ron 
Waldridge. These players all 
played an important part in 
the success of the team. The 
E's look forward to their 
season next fall with many 
returning starters. 

The bowling team came 
a "turkey" away from a 
championship while bowling 
Kappa Sigma in the finals. 
Until the eighth frame, SAE 
led until one bowler on 
Kappa Sigma rolled three 
consecutive strikes in a row 
to beat us out of the 
championship. However, 
another runner-up position 
proved to be valuable. 
Brothers on the team were 
Dave Takacs, Tim Eckardt, 
Mike Naton, Randy Schocke, 
and Perry Green. These 
brothers should be 
commended fo r their 
outstanding effort. 

I n 1n cramurai golf, 
brother Dave Takacs fired a 
76 to take third place on the 
links. Senior standout Dave 
Fairleigh sett led for third in 
tennis singles. 

The 811.E's dominated 
play in table tennis. The SAE 
house is the home of the 



"' &~~ 
SAE quarterback (15) Andy Lano looks to pass, as (12), The SAE defense Warren, Kaufman, Hitt, Naton, Orr, 
Bubba Colon, blocks vs. Sigma Chi. Gum and Eckardt. 

SAE'S SURGE TO THE TOP, cont'd. 

campus champ, brother 
Kevin Lemmons. He 
defeated brother Matt Fones 
in the finals. Congratulations 
go to both, a superb effort! 

Probably the surprise of 
the semester came when the 
SAE's finished second in 
swimming. This is the first 
time in many years the E's 
have finished this well. It 
was a great effort and a true 
example of the enthusiasm 
and dedication that exists 
here at Kentucky Beta. 

So far this semester the 

@,igma 1\lpqa 1.Epsilon 
1410 College Street 

Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101 

SAE's have placed third in 
wrestling. Brothers Dave 
Hinson, Mark Quarles, and 
Kevin Lemmon s were the 
outstanding wrestlers for us. 
With only a few events gone 
by the SAE's are looking to 
extend their small lead and 
try to bring the all-sport 
trophy to 1410 College 
Street. 

When took over 
intramurals last semester, 
my goal was to get 
everybody involved and bring 
out the unused potential 

within the fraternity. Up to 
this stage, the brothers have 
been tremendous. The 
enthusiasm has been high 
along with the participation. 
I hope thi s can be sustained 
for the years to come. 
Coming together in athletics 
brings out many aspects of 
brotherhood which I believe 
have been exemplified this 
year. I hope it keeps up. 

Andrew Lano 
lntramurals 


